City of Cambridge

Special Meeting

September 2, 2010

7:00 p.m.

A special meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on September 2, 2010 at Cambridge City Hall. The purpose of this special meeting was to have a presentation by Idaho Rural Water on water and sewer rates as well as a public hearing regarding a fee increase or creation of fee for water and sewer services. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Rob Vowell, Nina Hawkins, and Carson Kindall.  Staff present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, and Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton.  Also present were Virgil Leedy and Kevin McLeod of Idaho Rural Water as well as patrons Chuck Strickland, Betty Erberich, Jeff Chance, Nick Petitmermet, Ben Thomason of WSCO, Debra Roberts, and Ronda Robbins.  Mayor Rhodes welcomed all to the special meeting and Cy Wert led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Nanette Rhodes introduced Virgil Leedy and Kevin McLeod of Idaho Rural Water.  Idaho Rural Water had done a water and sewer rate study for the City of Cambridge and presented their results.  Many scenarios were presented and ways the cities set up rate structures.  The EDU’s had been adjusted as recalculated by Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton for a more accurate number.  Capital projects was also adjusted in the sewer study compared to the one previously presented for consideration.  Alternatives were discussed and patrons asked questions regarding the water and sewer rate study.

PUBLIC HEARING - A public hearing regarding a fee increase or creation of new fees for water and sewer services was opened at 8:01 p.m.  Mayor Nannette Rhodes explained the way the public hearing would be conducted.  City Clerk Sandra McKee read the Notice of Public Hearing as published in the Upper Country News Reporter, the cities official newspaper.  Council President Nan Rhodes called for testimony for, testimony against, and neutral comments on the proposal.  Neutral testimony was received from Chuck Strickland.  He stated that he liked the presentation of the rate study and appreciated the council looking at a fair way for services for all.  With no other testimony received Mayor Nannette Rhodes declared the public hearing as being closed at 8:04 p.m.

Rob Vowell made a motion to raise sewer fees (rates) to $35.25 per month and create a non-use base rate (vacancy) of $20.00 per month.  Also, to raise water fees (rates) to a base rate of $22.24 per month and charge $1.63 per thousand gallons.  During months meters cannot be physically read, an estimated usage of 8000 gallons will be assumed.  Thus, the user rate would be $35.28 until meters are physically read again.  When meters are actually read again, credit for the 8,000 gallons usage previously billed will be applied.  The new fees (rates) are to be effective October 1, 2010. These new fees (rates) are to be put in a resolution for approval at the next meeting.   Nina Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

Adjourn – Rob Vowell made a motion to adjourn.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 9:12 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor

PAGE  
2

